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CIVAL UNREST 

Our great country was built on the ability to disagree with its leaders. We 
have a constitutional right to protest without fear of retribution from the 

government. Disorderly protest, however, are not protected acts under the 

bill of rights. I’m not sure where the term civil unrest came from. It sounds to 

me like an oxymoron. How can something be civil and unrest at the same 
time. It seems like it should be called disorderly conduct, riot, revolt, or 

something worthy of its destructive outcome.  

As responsibly armed gun owners we will need to be very diligent to keep 

ourselves from participating in any unrest. The main reason is that if 

involved in a self-defense incident the prosecution will put more weight on 

our ability to refrain from instigating an incident. We are not forbidden from 
ever disagreeing with others, but we are held to a higher standard of knowing 

when to cut bait and leave.  

One of the best statements I have ever heard is “be nice to everyone, be smart 

about alcohol use and don’t ever say, email, text or post anything that will 

help a prosecutor’s case”. In short be respectful to everyone and be a good 
citizen. 

The woodshed 

We had several good ideas for naming our venue but none that rose to the 
status of, that is what we will call it. I wanted to call it something that would 

bring some memory or legacy to my grandad.  I suggested to Belinda we call 

it JD’s Woodshed. She shortened it to simply “The Woodshed”. That will d 
be just right. So now when I go to the shooting range, she can tell 

everyone he is out behind the woodshed. I did spend some time out there 

growing up.  

We have had a couple of gatherings there since completing it and feel it 

will be a good location for small gatherings, such as birthday parties, 

receptions or possibly a small wedding. The building will function as a 
gun training classroom, a bakery, and as a small gathering venue.  

PANDEMIC / UNREST 

At the end of March, we had 

been sequestered for a 

pandemic. We were not sure how 

long it would last. It lasted all of 

April and we are now finding we 

can start moving back out into 

society. Very slowly and then 

only if we agree to wear a 

condom on our face.  

Breaking into freedom is 

shortlived however, the moronic 

behavior of a handful of people 

in another state has sparked 

unrest in every other state in the 

union. There are some very deep 

underlying conditions that cause 

this but we must keep a level 

head about us or this country 

could see another civil war. 



BUY FROM NATURAL RIGHT FIREARMS ONLINE 

I have an updated website which has more information on the classes I offer, 

the new gun range and yes you can shop for guns online as well through The 

Shooting Store which is one of my distributors.  

GUN RANGE 

Natural Right Firearms operates a small arm shooting range. At this time 

there is limited accessibility, one berm which can accommodate 4 shooters. 

Those who wish to use the range must be approved by Natural Right 

Firearms management.  

Sign up to come use the range 

Approval requires attending a range safety orientation, a signed affidavit of 

understanding and agreement to abide by range safety rules, and a signed 

Hold Harmless and Assumption of Risk Agreement. 

Booking a time for the range can be done through the Natural Right Firearms 

Facebook Page https://fb.com/book/NaturalRightFirearms/ 

 TRAINING 

Knowing your weapon can only be established by handling it. A lot. People 
never know how they will react in a critical dynamic incident until it happens. One of the best ways to guarantee failure is 

to never use your firearm until you must. When certifying for the enhanced carry endorsement you are required to only 

prove you can shoot a firearm safely. There is no stress. There is no ambush or shock value introduced in that training, yet 

people are usually uncomfortable shooting during that course. Think what it will be like if you or a loved one has their life 
on the line.  

If you plan to carry a firearm, I want to encourage you to practice with that firearm. The hope most people I come across is 
that they would never have to use it. However, if you do you need to be proficient or it will cause more harm than good. 

Stay safe and be careful out there. 
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